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Our next meeting 

will be held  

Thursday,  

February 6th, at 

7:00pm at the HB 

Coast Guard  

Auxiliary,  doors 

open at 6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of 

this organization 

is to unite the 

property owners 

of Hernando 

Beach for Civic 

purposes that 

lead to improved  

quality of life. 

Hernando Beach 

Property Owners  

Association  

Newsletter 

PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE 
BY DIANE M. GREENWELL 

 
The new 2020 Board officially took office on January 9, 2020 with a full 
agenda to kick off the year.  More than 70 members attended the Janu-
ary meeting. The Hernando County Administrator, Jeff Rogers was the 
featured speaker.  Commissioner Jeff Holcomb, conducted the ceremo-
ny for the new Board members. Thank all of you who came out to our 
first meeting of the year. We invite all North, Central, and South Hernan-
do Beach property owners and business property owners to join the 
HBPOA to learn about important updates on issues affecting our com-
munity.  
 
I’d like to give special recognition to our commercial realtors who pur-
chased memberships for their new home buyers in January. Weaver Re-
alty bought 12 memberships for her home buyers, and Tracie Maler with 
Keller Williams Realty also bought 12 new memberships for her new 
home buyers.  All totaled, we had approximately 30 new memberships at 
our January 9

th
 meeting. We encourage all realtors and business owners 

to join efforts to encourage our new property owners in the area to at-
tend HBPOA meetings and become members.  
 
At our January meeting a Bylaws Committee was formed to review and 
update our bylaws. Volunteers include, Fran Baird, Mike Fulford, Charles 
Greenwell, Barry Holland, Yann Milcendeau, Kelly Reeve, and John Paul 
Reeve. Their first kickoff meeting was held January 17, 2020 at the Sil-
ver Dolphin where they drafted suggested changes for consideration by 
the Board and the Membership. We thank them for taking time to volun-
teer to get our governing documents in order. The last update to our By-
laws was in May 2016. Currently some of the commercial property par-
cels qualify to join HBPOA while other parcels are not eligible under the 
current bylaws.  We expect to include omitted commercial property own-

(Continued on page 3) 
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach  
Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

 
February 10th for publication  

in our March Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
1/8  - $85.00 
1/4 - $170 

1/2 - $297.50 
full size $595.00 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  (352)678-1795  
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 

 

To ensure receipt of your email, please put Beachcomber in the subject. 

ers, so they too may join and help us build our 
membership for a stronger voice in county gov-
ernment. Once a final draft is prepared, it will be 
presented to the Board and then to the Member-
ship. The updated Bylaws will be read before the 
Membership at two meetings and if no changes 
are suggested after the second reading, a vote 
will be taken to approve and file them. 
 
At the January meeting we also asked for three 
volunteers from our Membership to serve on our 
Finance Committee to audit the 2019 records. 
Volunteers are Cathy and Bill Jasper and JoAnn 
Serkey. The audit results will be reported at our 
February 6, 2020 meeting. The new Board is ea-
ger to ensure that all is in order. 
 
This month you can expect to receive an email 
containing maps and preliminary plans for Her-
nando Beach’s Vision Plan. A round table meet-
ing will be scheduled and announced to allow 
Members to add ideas, suggestions and changes 
that may improve our commercial area to make it 
have more charm and character while adding ap-
peal and residential recreational opportunities. 
Leadership opportunities exist at every level. 
Everyone in the HBPOA in some way needs to 
contribute to the vision and strategic goals of the 
HBPOA. Please participate! 
 
Each month Members will have an opportunity to 
comment and bring items of community interest 
to the Board in writing for consideration and for 
inclusion in the following month’s meeting agen-
da. We want to hear your creative ideas.  
 
Notices of meetings, agendas, Public Inquiry 
Workshops (PIW) for zoning changes and vari-
ances, HBPOA events, and other HBPOA com-
munications will now come directly to you from 
our HBPOA email address, 
hbpoa34607@gmail.com. We hope to be able to 
reach the entire membership on issues regarding 
the HBPOA to keep you better informed. Please 
add this email address to your contacts to ensure 
emails are received rather than sent to spam.  

 
We are currently taking pre-orders for 2021 cal-
endars as a fund raiser project for Triangle Park 
landscaping. Photos must be taken in Hernando 
Beach. Start taking photos now and email them 
to us at hbpoa34607@gmail.com. Make sure you 
note “HBPOA Calendar Photos” in the subject 

(Continued from page 1) 

line and be sure the photos are of high resolution 
so they can be used. 

 
Our September Photo Contest will be held in 
September and photos can also be emailed to 
hbpoa34607@gmail.com. The subject line should 
note “HBPOA Photo Contest”. 
 
In closing, if you have not yet paid your 2020 
Membership dues, please visit the HBPOA web-
site now so that your membership doesn’t expire 
on February 28, 2020. New memberships are 
subject to a 60-day waiting period before voting 
rights are effective. On line go to:  http://
www.hernandobeachpoa.com/  Whether you pay 
online or submit your $25.00 check by mail, we 
still need you to complete an application for 
membership. If you paid on line you can email 
your completed application to 
hbpoa34607@gmail.com. 
 
Diane Greenwell 
President, HBPOA 
 

“The achievements of an organization are 
the results of the combined effort of each 
individual.” -  Vince Lombardi 

mailto:hbpoa34607@gmail.com
mailto:hbpoa34607@gmail.com
mailto:hbpoa34607@gmail.com
http://www.hernandobeachpoa.com/
http://www.hernandobeachpoa.com/
mailto:hbpoa34607@gmail.com
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

2020 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Diane M. Greenwell - (352)606-3720 
Vice President:  Mike Fulford - (352)515-5102 

Secretary:  Pat Cordova - (352)556-5788  
Treasurer:  Sarah Hill - (352)279-0076 
Director:  Fran Baird - (352)650-9213 

Director:  Chuck Greenwell - (352)606-3720 
Director:  Kelly Reeve - (678)468-1943 
Director:  Joe Wachs - (352)610-9098 

Past President:  Kathleen Frase - (352)340-4309 
 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

Government Affairs - John Paul Reeve 
Landscaping Committee - Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 

Beachcomber - Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 
 
 

Board Meetings held the Monday before the Membership Meeting. 

3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 
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FEBRUARY SPEAKER 
 
Mr Scott Herring, P.E.,  
serves as the Hernando 
County Director of Public 
Works and as the County 
Engineer since December, 
2017.  Mr. Herring earned 
an Engineering Degree 
from Vanderbilt University, 
and is registered as a Pro-
fessional Engineer in Flori-
da and Georgia.   

 
Prior to coming to Hernando County, Mr. Herring 
spent the previous eight years working for Nassau 
County, Florida, as the County Public Works Director. 
In that role, he provided leadership to multiple depart-
ments and divisions, delivered results for projects and 
programs, and prepared the budgets for four separate 
divisions. While he was originally hired as the Nassau 
County engineer in August of 2009, Mr. Herring was 
promoted within a year to be the county public works 
director in August of 2010. 
 
Additionally, Mr. Herring has been active with various 
leadership associations and organizations. In 2016, 
he was presented with the Leadership Nassau Alumni 
of the Year award. He served as chair of the Tech-
nical Coordinating Committee for the North Florida 
Transportation Planning Organization in 2012 and 
2016. He also served as President of the Florida As-
sociation of County Engineers and Road Superinten-
dents from 2000 to 2001. 
 
 

MINUTES OF THE HBPOA MEETING, 
COAST GUARD BUILDING 

JANUARY 09, 2020, 7:00 PM 
 
     The first meeting for 2020 of the HBPOA was 
called to order by Kathy Frase, outgoing President, at 
7:05 PM who proceeded to lead those present in the 
Pledge of Allegiance.  She made a few remarks be-
fore recognizing the 2019 Board and giving them the 
accolades deserved and also stressing the im-
portance of unity in our community. 
 
     Kathy was pleased to introduce Jeff Holcomb, 
Hernando County Commissioner of District 4, who 
made a few remarks prior to calling up the 2020 slate 
of officers:  President - Diane Greenwell;  V-President 
- Mike Fulford;  Secretary – Pat Cordova;  Treasurer 
– Sarah Hill;  and newly elected Directors of the 
Board – Chuck Greenwell, Kelly Reeve,  Fran Baird, 
and Kathy Frase who is Past-President.  Joe Wachs 

 
(Continued on page 8) 
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HERNANDO BEACH 

PROPERTY OWNERS 
ASSOCIATION 
MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 
THURSDAY 

FEB. 6TH, 7PM 
HB COAST GUARD  

AUXILIARY 

who has another year as Director of his two-year term 
will be installed when he returns from an extended 
trip.  Each officer was installed individually with direc-
tors being installed as a group.  The slate were all 
welcomed and wished well. 
 
     At this juncture, Diane Greenwell, New President, 
took the gavel and began her first meeting in her new 
capacity by inviting Kathy Frase to say any parting 
words.  Kathy had words of encouragement and sup-
port for the 2020 board and expressed her gratitude 
for the support she has received for the past two 
years as President of HBPOA.  She also thanked Mr. 
Holcomb for having taken time from his busy sched-
ule to conduct our installation. 
 
     Diane’s first order of business was to introduce 
Mike Fulford who in turn introduced our guest speak-
er, Jeff Rogers, Hernando County Administrator.  His 
presentation was primarily divided into 6 topics: 
 
1)  Weeki Wachee River…..He spoke at some length 
about the River, covering such issues as the ongoing 
Carrying Capacity Study (PIW to be held on 2/5/20 at 
Coast Guard Building at 5:30 PM) and also how the 
river is being harmed by over usage and improper 
usage.  He addressed the Channel Restoration Pro-
ject and also mentioned some ongoing projects in-
volving the HB Boat Ramp, parking at the Beach, and 
the Bayport Pier, to name a few. 
 
2)  Hernando County Fire Rescue…..Mr. Rogers gave 
us an update on the planned remodeling of our Fire 
Department which should start during the second half 
of this year. 
 
3)  The Restore Act…..He presented several charts 

demonstrating how portions of the money that Her-
nando County is finally receiving from the BP oil spill 
will be spent among various projects here in Hernan-
do Beach. 
 
4)  County Budget….Slides demonstrating the ele-
ments and allocation of the budget for HC were pre-
sented;  furthermore, Jeff reassured us that his goal 
will be to end up the year with a balanced budget, un-
like that of 2019. 
 
5)  Future Land Use Map (FLUM)…. A committee is 
being formed by BOCC utilizing business leaders for 
input re future development with an eye towards re-
drawing the Land Use Map, obviously with a poten-
tially major effect on residents of Hernando County. 
 
6)  BOCC Directives….A number of issues that could 
affect us directly/indirectly and the progress that is 
ongoing for each were enumerated on the last slide. 
 
     These were the highlights of his talk although he 
addressed some other pertinent issues as well and 
took questions from the floor on various subjects.  At-
tending the monthly meetings definitely affords resi-
dents the opportunity to truly become informed about 
things important to our community! 
 
     Following Mr. Rogers’ presentation, Mike Fulford 
outlined upcoming speakers for the next two meetings 
and mentioned some ideas even beyond that.  He 
invited any member who has an idea for a topic of 
interest to the community to private message him on 
Nextdoor. 
 
 
 2020 PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS: 

(Continued from page 7) 

(Continued on page 10) 
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1)  Diane thanked all attendees for coming out tonight 
and expressed how important it is for attendance and 
participation in our organization. 
 
2)  She canvassed the group on whether they appre-
ciated having the agenda ahead of time and it 
seemed that most in attendance did indeed. 
 
3)  Diane invited first time members present to stand 
and introduce themselves.  It was extremely gratifying 
to see quite a large number of new households, 8 to-
night alone.  Margaret Weaver and Tracy Mahler 
were mentioned and thanked as two realtors who are 
very proactive in promoting HBPOA membership to 
new homeowners. 
 
4)  She asked that if anyone at any meeting wishes to 
make a motion, he/she stands and states his/her 
name clearly for the record. 
 
5)  Our President explained that beginning with our 
next meeting, members only will be provided an op-
portunity to raise any issue of interest or importance 
for the consideration of the Board and general mem-
bership. 
 
6)  Diane announced that the Board is very desirous 
of having  commercial business property owners be-

come an active part of HBPOA so that we can grow 
strength in numbers and know that we are working 
together for our community.  Gladys Moore, who has 
lived here for many years and has been an active par-
ticipant in many organizations and was a realtor, was 
asked to explain how that our By-Laws specify a por-
tion of commercial (and even some residential) prop-
erties that are eligible to join HBPOA while others 
were omitted.  She explained that this information is 
available for anyone who wants it and Diane further 
explained that we are committed to revising the By-
Laws to include those properties since the current 
ones related to this issue are unfair. 
 
7)  Diane explained that a copy of our Vision Plan 
(done several years ago by canvassing the residents 
soliciting their opinions on how they wanted HB to be 
regarding future development).  This is going to be 
presented to the County very soon so that our ideas 
might be incorporated into their future development 
plans so that we aren’t fighting the same battles time 
and time again.  She emphasized that nothing is set 
in concrete and encouraged anyone interested in 
learning more about the Plan to take a few minutes to 
look at the plans and to get involved with the process. 
 
BUSINESS MEETING: 
      

(Continued from page 8) 

(Continued on page 15) 
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Commissioner Holcomb swearing in President 
Diane Greenwell. 

Commissioner Holcomb swearing in Vice Presi-
dent Mike Fulford. 
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3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD., HERNANDO BEACH, FL  
Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 

 

 

Complimentary neck/shoulder massage by  
Accurate Chiropractic at our Open Houses on  

Tuesday's from 10 am - noon.  
Open Houses are posted on the north side of our 

business sign each week. 

4057 Cobia Dr., Hernando 
Beach, FL 
Furnished Waterfront Home 
w/Stair Lift 
2 Bedrooms / 2 Bathrooms  
2 Florida Rooms 
AE Flood Zone, Dock,  
Gulf Access 
Priced to Sell - $255,000 
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Quality hair color that conditions your hair while  
creating beautiful body & shine. 

 

All cutting and styling techniques, we have many 
years of experience and modern vision to create  

the perfect style just for you. 
 

Also specializing in body waves & straightening, we 
can give you any look you desire. 

 

We offer facial waxing, brow & lash tinting  
as well as ear candling. 

 

Cecile and Dwayne are here to serve you, please 
remember we serve both women and men. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

(352) 597-4939 
4291 Shoal Line Blvd 
Inside Hernando Beach Motel Office 

20% off your first visit 
Not good with any other offer 

Commissioner Holcomb swearing in Secretary 
Pat Cordova. 

Commissioner Holcomb swearing in Treasurer 
Sarah Hill. 

Commissioner Holcomb swearing in Directors 
Kelly Reeve, Fran Baird & Chuck Greenwell. 

Commissioner Holcomb swearing in Past Presi-
dent Kathy Frase. 

tel:%28352%29%20597-4939
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Approval of Minutes…..John Paul Reeve moved that 
the minutes from our November HBPOA meeting as 
printed in the Beachcomber be approved.  Joy Mar-
tinez seconded the motion which carried without dis-
sent.  There were no December minutes since a busi-
ness meeting was not held. 
 
Treasurer’s Report…..Bud Frase, outgoing Treasurer, 
presented the report of December 31, 2019: 
Balance on Hand as of 
12/01/2019………………………………….$21,073.43 
Balance on Hand as of 
12/31/2019………………………………….$22,039.17 
This report will be filed for audit. 
 
Committee Reports: 
1)  GAC……Dr. John Paul Reeve provided updates 
on several “hot-button” issues that we have been 
dealing with for months.  First, he happily reported 
that a response from Chris Linsbeck, Zoning Supervi-
sor for HC, to a letter which had been written by attor-
neys in favor of the rezoning of the property associat-
ed with the Sport Fisherman Landing, inc., from CM-1 
to CM-2 was upheld at the BOCC meeting on 
12/17/19.  Mr. Evan’s attorney has filed an appeal.  
The second update was regarding the application of 
the S&T Boat Repair and Bait Shop for special excep-

(Continued from page 10) 

(Continued on page 16) 
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tion wholesale use permit.  A PIW was planned but 
was not followed through properly in terms of proper 
posting and notification of residents who could be af-
fected and so it didn’t happen.  Apparently another 
one is being planned, the date of which has not been 
announced.  We will be kept abreast of any develop-
ments in either situation.  He encouraged any resi-
dent who witnesses any kind of violation anywhere in 
our community to document the violation if possible, 
especially with photos, and contact John Paul by pri-
vate message for followup.  He also encouraged any 
interested members to join the GAC. 
 
2)  Hospitality…..Diane Ziemski began her remarks by 
stressing the need for a new chairman of this commit-
tee since LeeAnn Flood can no longer chair it.  Diane 
will continue on the committee and will support who-
ever  might step up to the plate.  She mentioned sev-
eral events which the Hospitality Committee spear-
headed that were very well received and enjoyed by 
many, the Fall Festival and our Holiday Party.  She 
shared that their focus this year will be primarily mem-
bership. 
 
3)  Landscape…..Gladys Moore also stated that she 
can no longer chair this committee but will remain on 
the committee to help anyone who is willing to be-
come involved.  She reported that the County has yet 

to act upon the changes they promised to improve the 
safety of the Triangle.  Recently there was another 
accident and the perpetrator left the scene so that no 
police report, insurance reimbursement, etc., could 
follow.  The benches which were damaged will not be 
put back in place.  A lot of work is needed at both 
sites and volunteers are desperately needed.  Kathy 
Watson was singled out for thanks for recent work 
she did on the irrigation system which saved the as-
sociation money.  Mike Fulford expressed gratitude to 
Sarge Dendy, Joe Wachs and Withlacoochee (Mr. 
Gonzales, our resident “power guy”) for all the work 
they did to put up and take down the lighted Christ-
mas decorations. 
 
4)  Beachcomber…..Jen Brown stated that the dead-
line for submissions this month will be the 15th.  She 
encouraged residents to utilize the services of those 
who advertise in our Beachcomber and also encour-
aged business owners to buy ads. 
 
5)  Crime Watch….Jesse Manno (birthday boy!) re-
ported that he will be the president soon.  He happily 
reported that crime is down at the Beach with the hot 
spots being Walmart on Commercial and the one on 
Cortez.  Their next luncheon will be at Zig Zags on 
the 29th of January and the next meeting will be 2/12 
at the VFW.  He singled out Kelly Reeve for her dedi-

(Continued from page 15) 

(Continued on page 17) 
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cation and salesmanship for the sale of shirts and 
hats which has resulted in their being sold out except 
for a very few hats and really large shirts. 
 
6)  Environmental/Water Update…..David Snutes has 
become involved with “Lakewatch” in Gainesville, 
which is a program at the University of Florida which 
has existed a long time and began because of the de-
sire of  Lake Santa Fe residents to protect their lake.  
David has taken it upon himself to collect water sam-
ples from the mouth of four snapper channels, send-
ing them to the Department of Environmental Protec-
tion for testing (no results yet).  He made the point 
that all of us are contributing to the degradation of our 
waters in various ways with irrigation, fertilizers, lawn 
spraying, etc., and it is imperative that we become 
much more proactive in protecting our waters.  There 
seemed to be some real interest in some of these en-
vironmental issues and Diane suggested that interest-
ed people sign up to be on such a committee and see 
where it may take us. 
 
7)  LMS Update…..Chuck Greenwell is on a commit-
tee for Hernando County for Local Mitigation Strategy, 
which is especially important in Hernando Beach, ob-
viously a high risk area for damage from hurricanes 
and other storms, all of which can lead to storm surg-

(Continued from page 16) 

(Continued on page 18) 
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appliance or 
plumbing leak 

Is your home or business suffering from damage caused by 

Cast Iron Pipe Failure  ●  Water (              ) 

Wind  ●  Hail  ●  Storm Flood 

Fire  ●  Sinkhole  ●  Raccoon 

 
 
 

We are a State licensed and bonded public adjusting company working for 
you on a contingency fee.  We strive to help get you the maximum settlement 

possible out of your insurance claim!  If you don’t get paid, we don’t get paid.  
Let us handle all the paperwork, phone calls, inspections and everything else 

that is brought on after filing a claim. 

352-686-6222 

352-585-1860 (after hours) 

es and flooding.  The next meeting for the LMS com-
mittee is on 1/15/2020 at 9 AM at the sheriff’s office 
on Cortez and Chuck urged members to attend be-
cause mitigation efforts are crucial for our safety, not 
to mention our ability to have flood insurance that 
might be affordable.  It is required by FEMA that input 
from private citizens be part of the process. 
8)  Port Authority…..Mike Fulford introduced Frank 
Santos, Chairman, and Steve Barton who are mem-
bers of PA and encouraged any residents to seek 
them out with any concerns about our waterways.  He 
gave a brief report on recent projects and invited us to 
attend a workshop on boat ramps on 1/15/20 at the 
Coast Guard Building at 5 PM to be followed by their 
monthly meeting.  He also reminded us that minutes 
and agendas can be accessed online on the Hernan-
do County, Fl, website. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  NONE 
 
NEW BOARD BUSINESS: 
     Since our 2020 Board was only sworn in tonight it 
became necessary for the new Board to have a vote 
for a Consent Agenda to recommend to the member-
ship approval of the dates for the 2020 Board and 
Membership meetings and to recommend to the 
membership approval for the 2020 venue rental of 11 
months at the Marine Safety building (Coast Guard) 

for total cost of $540.00.  The motion to approve the 
Consent Agenda was made by Mike Fulford and se-
conded by Chuck Greenwell and was approved unan-
imously by the Board. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
1)  Diane asked for a motion to approve the 2020 
HBPOA rental of the Marine Safety Bldg. at a cost of 
$540 for 11 months.  The motion by David Snutes 
and seconded by Bud Frase passed without dissent. 
2)  A motion to allocate $1000 to produce 250 calen-
dars for 2021 so that preorders can be taken was 
made by Joy Martinez and seconded by Benny Mar-
tinez and passed with one dissenting vote. 
3)  Diane asked for a motion to spend $585.00 for 13 
months of venue rental of the VFW for the purpose of 
holding our Board meetings.  Diane Ziemski’s motion 
was seconded by Kathy Frase and passed with one 
dissenting vote after some discussion. 
4)  Three volunteers were solicited for the audit com-
mittee and Kathy Jasper, Bill Jasper, and Joanne 
Serkey were kind enough to volunteer. 
5)  Diane asked for volunteers for the By-Laws Com-
mittee and received commitments from 6 members:  
Kelly Reeve, John Paul Reeve, Kathy Frase, Barry 
Holland, Chuck Greenwell, and Fran Baird. 
6)  Members were encouraged to submit photos of 
Hernando Beach for contest to be held at the Sep-

(Continued from page 17) 

(Continued on page 19) 
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      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 

tember meeting.  Photos should be submitted to 
HBPOA34607@gmail.com or to any board member 
until Gladys can check on the website that was used 
for previous photo contests. 
 
BOARD/MEMBERSHIP COMMENTS/
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 
     Diane solicited comments from any member pre-
sent. 
1)  Jesse Manno thanked Greg Fenton of Bayside 
Auto Works for repairing the Crime Watch Car for ab-
solutely no charge! 
2)  Benny Martinez had asked about repeating some 
fund raisers that we did for worthy causes last year 
and it was suggested that this be submitted to the 
Board to be included in the agenda for Feb. 
3)  Mike Fulford again emphasized the importance of 
attending the workshop and PA meeting on 1/15.  He 
also shared that in his interactions with some of the 
BOCC and senior leaders of HC, the consistent com-
ment is that Hernando Beach is splintered and divid-
ed and we need to speak with one voice.  This is one 
important reason for involvement with our POA. 
4)  The question was asked earlier about members’ 
being able to attend board meetings.  Diane made us 
aware that this was absolutely permissible if the 

(Continued from page 18) 

(Continued on page 20) 
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Board receives advanced notice and the speaker is a 
paid member. 
5)  Scott Herring, Public Works for HC, will be our 
February speaker. 
6)  Please be sure that your email address is current 
since Diane intends to communicate through email. 
7)  If you need to join, it can be done on the HBPOA 
website.  Paying online will require an additional fee 
of $1.10 to cover Paypal’s fee.  If you join online, an 
application still needs to be completed. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
     Jessie Manno moved for adjournment and John 
Paul Reeve seconded.  Motion passed and the meet-
ing was adjourned at 9:00 PM followed by the 50/50 
drawing. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Patricia Cordova, Rec. Sec. 
 
 

HBPOA LANDSCAPING COMMITTEE 
2020 

 
By:  Gladys Moore 
 
The HBPOA Landscaping Committee needs a mem-
ber to step forward and take over as chairman of this 
important community function. After 15 years it is time 
for me to hang up my landscaping gloves and let 
someone else take over the duties of looking after the 
landscaping at both our Dolphin Fountain at US HWY 
19 and the Triangle Park at Osowaw and Shoal Line 
Blvds. 
 
While I still love gardening and attacking weeds my 
body no longer cooperates and no longer loves doing 
it. Though my mind is still excellent, my physical ca-
pabilities have severely lessened, growing old just 
plain sucks!  We need new, younger blood and ideas 
to take on these duties. I am still very willing to help 
whenever I can and will guide and mentor a new land-
scaping chairman in any way that I am able.  
 
These two locations are our gateway to Hernando 
Beach and important to our community. They are both 
the introduction and entryways to our beautiful Her-
nando Beach. Please, will someone step up to the 
plate and take over being the lead for our landscaping 
committee?  I will help all I can but am not able physi-
cally to do it any longer. It isn’t a difficult job at all and 
there are those in our community that will help you 
out when you ask for their help.  Please, contact our 
HBPOA President, Diane Greenwell, if you are willing 
to give this important committee a shot. 

(Continued from page 19) 
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February 2020 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampabay.rr.com 

By 02/10/2020. 

    1 

2 3 4 5 6 

HBPOA  

Membership  

Meeting 

7 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

8 

9 10 11 12 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

13 14 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

15 

16 17 

US Coast Guard  

Auxiliary Meeting 7pm 

18 19 

Port Authority Meeting 

7pm 

20 21 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

22 

23 
Machine Gun Shoot 

24 25 26 27 28 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

29 

 

Specializing in New Concrete and Vinyl Seawalls, Seawall Repairs, Rip Rap & Docks

2nd Generation
Marine Contractor

Bonded & State Certified

Lic # SCC13115103

Native Limestone
Boulders-Rip Rap

Vinyl
Seawalls

727-857-7037 office

Pilings, Docks 
and Boat Lifts

Concrete
Seawalls
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, February 2020 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

JOHN O'BRIEN 
LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 
 
 
 
 
                  

 
 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 

      Sat 01 

      

Low Tide 0.38 ft 
01:23 
High Tide 2.02 ft 
06:08 
Low Tide 0.72 ft 
13:03 
High Tide 2.63 ft 
18:01 

Sun 02 Mon 03 Tue 04 Wed 05 Thu 06 Fri 07 Sat 08 

Low Tide 0.32 ft 
02:26 
High Tide 1.83 ft 
07:29 
Low Tide 1.02 ft 
13:53 
High Tide 2.61 ft 
18:51 

Low Tide 0.21 ft 
03:42 
High Tide 1.79 ft 
09:06 
Low Tide 1.27 ft 
15:02 
High Tide 2.61 ft 
19:53 

Low Tide −0.00 ft 
05:00 
High Tide 1.92 ft 
10:38 
Low Tide 1.40 ft 
16:28 
High Tide 2.68 ft 
21:01 

Low Tide −0.29 ft 
06:07 
High Tide 2.12 ft 
11:47 
Low Tide 1.39 ft 
17:45 
High Tide 2.83 ft 
22:05 

Low Tide −0.57 ft 
07:03 
High Tide 2.30 ft 
12:37 
Low Tide 1.27 ft 
18:47 
High Tide 3.01 ft 
23:04 

Low Tide −0.81 ft 
07:51 
High Tide 2.44 ft 
13:17 
Low Tide 1.09 ft 
19:39 
High Tide 3.19 ft 
23:57 

Low Tide −0.95 ft 
08:35 
High Tide 2.54 ft 
13:53 
Low Tide 0.88 ft 
20:26 

Sun 09 Mon 10 Tue 11 Wed 12 Thu 13 Fri 14 Sat 15 

High Tide 3.31 ft 
00:48 
Low Tide −0.97 ft 
09:16 
High Tide 2.61 ft 
14:26 
Low Tide 0.65 ft 
21:11 

High Tide 3.35 ft 
01:37 
Low Tide −0.87 ft 
09:55 
High Tide 2.67 ft 
14:57 
Low Tide 0.42 ft 
21:56 

High Tide 3.28 ft 
02:26 
Low Tide −0.65 ft 
10:33 
High Tide 2.74 ft 
15:27 
Low Tide 0.22 ft 
22:41 

High Tide 3.10 ft 
03:17 
Low Tide −0.33 ft 
11:10 
High Tide 2.81 ft 
15:57 
Low Tide 0.07 ft 
23:29 

High Tide 2.80 ft 
04:09 
Low Tide 0.05 ft 
11:47 
High Tide 2.85 ft 
16:30 

Low Tide 0.00 ft 
00:21 
High Tide 2.44 ft 
05:07 
Low Tide 0.45 ft 
12:24 
High Tide 2.87 ft 
17:07 

Low Tide 0.00 ft 
01:20 
High Tide 2.08 ft 
06:17 
Low Tide 0.84 ft 
13:05 
High Tide 2.82 ft 
17:50 

Sun 16 Mon 17 Tue 18 Wed 19 Thu 20 Fri 21 Sat 22 

Low Tide 0.04 ft 
02:31 
High Tide 1.82 ft 
07:48 
Low Tide 1.18 ft 
13:57 
High Tide 2.74 ft 
18:45 

Low Tide 0.02 ft 
03:57 
High Tide 1.78 ft 
09:45 
Low Tide 1.41 ft 
15:12 
High Tide 2.67 ft 
19:55 

Low Tide −0.10 ft 
05:25 
High Tide 1.93 ft 
11:19 
Low Tide 1.46 ft 
16:44 
High Tide 2.67 ft 
21:12 

Low Tide −0.27 ft 
06:32 
High Tide 2.11 ft 
12:12 
Low Tide 1.33 ft 
18:02 
High Tide 2.74 ft 
22:23 

Low Tide −0.40 ft 
07:22 
High Tide 2.26 ft 
12:48 
Low Tide 1.12 ft 
19:00 
High Tide 2.85 ft 
23:21 

Low Tide −0.47 ft 
08:02 
High Tide 2.38 ft 
13:17 
Low Tide 0.91 ft 
19:46 

High Tide 2.93 ft 
00:09 
Low Tide −0.46 ft 
08:36 
High Tide 2.47 ft 
13:42 
Low Tide 0.71 ft 
20:26 

Sun 23 Mon 24 Tue 25 Wed 26 Thu 27 Fri 28 Sat 29 

High Tide 2.98 ft 
00:51 
Low Tide −0.41 ft 
09:05 
High Tide 2.55 ft 
14:05 
Low Tide 0.54 ft 
21:02 

High Tide 2.97 ft 
01:29 
Low Tide −0.31 ft 
09:32 
High Tide 2.62 ft 
14:27 
Low Tide 0.39 ft 
21:36 

High Tide 2.92 ft 
02:06 
Low Tide −0.18 ft 
09:57 
High Tide 2.69 ft 
14:48 
Low Tide 0.27 ft 
22:09 

High Tide 2.83 ft 
02:41 
Low Tide −0.03 ft 
10:22 
High Tide 2.76 ft 
15:09 
Low Tide 0.17 ft 
22:42 

High Tide 2.70 ft 
03:18 
Low Tide 0.14 ft 
10:47 
High Tide 2.82 ft 
15:32 
Low Tide 0.10 ft 
23:17 

High Tide 2.52 ft 
03:57 
Low Tide 0.34 ft 
11:14 
High Tide 2.86 ft 
15:56 
Low Tide 0.08 ft 
23:54 

High Tide 2.31 ft 
04:41 
Low Tide 0.58 ft 
11:44 
High Tide 2.85 ft 
16:24 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before January 31, 2020. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 

 
 
 
Diane Ziemski Watercolors 
        ZiemskiArt@gmail.com 
           ziemskiart.com 

FACEBOOK 
Fine Art America 

 
          “The Bird’’ Juried into                
      Florida Watercolor Society 
        Online Exhibition 2020 

 

 

HERNANDO BEACH CONDOS 
4407-4415 Calienta Street 

corner of Flamingo 

Call the McRae’s now: 
352-279-8628 John McRae 
352-279-8629 Ann McRae 

Unique Investment opportunity at Hernando Beach. 5 Condo 

Units  built around a big in ground solar heated pool.  Newly  

remodeled Ikea style kitchens with stainless steel appliances, 

new hurricane proof windows and doors. In great condition.   

2 units have fireplaces and private patios. Check out the website 

http://FloridaWaterfrontWithIncome.com 

CALL THE McRAE‘S for more information. 

$929,000 (January issue displayed incorrect price) 

mailto:ZiemskiArt@gmail.com
http://ziemskiart.com

